Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

PROGRAM COMMITTEE NAME:

‘ Nuclear Medicine

CHAIRPERSON: Amy Hudspeth
MEETING DATE: 10/25/12 ‘ MEETING TIME: 7:00 a.m. MEETING PLACE: West Campus “A” 107
RECORDER: Kim Lacey, Executive Secretary 806.354.6055 PREVIOUS MEETING: 4/12/12
kslacey@actx.edu
MEMBERS PRESENT
List all members of the committee, then place an X in the box left of name if present
NAME TITLE EMPLOYER INFO PHONE EMAIL
X | Amy Hudspeth, Chairperson | CNMT Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 806.358.0290 ahudspeth@adcpa.com
X | Larry Rauscher CNMT Baptist St. Anthony’s Hospital 806.212.5959 N/A
X | James DeWeese Student Representative Amarillo College N/A jamesdeedeweese@yahoo.com
X | Carrie Hughes Student Representative Amarillo College 512.968.8486 hughes carrie@att.net
X | Tammy Schoolcraft CNMT Harrington Cancer Center 212.1980 mamacitaschooley@aol.com
X | Alan Kinzer CNMT VA Hospital 354.7899 alan.kinzer@va.gov
X | Marilyn Glidewell CNMT Northwest Texas Hospital 354.1710 marilynglidewell@suddenlink.net
X | Luis Valles CNMT Texas Oncology 457.2059 luisvalles@usoncology.com
X | Dr. Bill Byrd M.D. Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 358.0200 byrdman@amaonline.com
X | Diana Chacon CNMT Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 358.0290 N/A
X | Deedra Parker CNMT Cardiology Ctr. of Amarillo 677.7540 dparker@ccallp.com
EX-OFFICIO’S PRESENT
X | Mark Rowh Program Director Amarillo College 354.6070 merowh@actx.edu
X | Tamra Rocksco Faculty Amarillo College 354.6071 tlrocsko@actx.edu
X | Barbara Gray Clinical/Lab Assistant Amarillo College 354.6092 bagray@actx.edu
X | Cherie Clifton Advisor/Counselor Amarillo College 354.6007 caclifton@actx.edu
AGENDA ITEM ACTION DISCUSSION INFORMATION RESPONSIBILITY
Welcome Hudspeth welcomed everyone to the meeting. Amy Hudspeth
Minutes The minutes of the April 12, 2012, meeting was approved with no corrections.

H.S. Advisor/Counselor

Clifton reported that enrollment is at 11,500 for the fall semester. Fall Too Term classes
are full except for one which was cancelled. Spring registration will start November 12.

Cherie Clifton

Student Representatives

DeWeese & Hughes reported that everything was going well and all the students
appreciate everything that the affiliations and their techs do for them.

James DeWeese & Carrie Hughes

Medical Director

Dr. Byrd thanked everyone for their time in teaching the students, and the program is a
good program and it makes a big impact in the regional area. Byrd also welcomed Tamra

Rocsko to the Nuclear Program at Amarillo College.

Dr. Byrd

Clinical/Lab Assistant

Gray thanked everyone for all their support of the students and the program.

Barbara Gray
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Faculty

Rocsko stated that she is very excited about her new position in the program and
thanked Mark for his time and working so closely with her in the lecture/lab area with
the students.

Tamra Rocsko

Director’s Report

Rowh thanked everyone for all their time and effort in making the program better. He
thanked them for their evaluations of the students, and added how important that was
in determining their grades. He reminded everyone that is it the responsibility of the
student to give their “weekly” to them. He also thanked Alan Kinzer, from the VA
Hospital, for their donation of the body phantom that is being used in lab. As a
reminder, the programs website is www.actx.edu/nuclear med and anyone can look at
graduate pass rates and all syllabi’s for each course. Fast-tracking/alternative methods
will no longer be offered after 2015 according to the NMTCB. Rowh asked the
committee what they thought of having the second year students graduating in May
instead walking the stage in May and then returning to class for the summer. It would
allow for the students to have a review session for 16 weeks vs. 9 weeks. Dr. Byrd
thought it was a good idea as it would allow the students to be more competitive in the
job market. A motion was made by Dr. Byrd, and seconded by Rauscher, that the second
year students finish all course work in May, and unanimously agreed by all other voting
members.

Mark Rowh

Dean’s Report

Rowh talked about the “No Excuses” philosophy that has been implemented at Amarillo
College which engages students to develop higher individual expectations and visible
pathways for students and their success, and how well it has worked. Students have
received financial assistance, as well as medical assistance, that have allowed them to
continue in school and to achieve their dream. A handout of Amarillo College’s No
Excuses Belief System: Student Success and Completion, was given to all members of the
advisory committee. Rowh added that there is a food pantry and clothes closet at the
Washington Campus for students as well as a food pantry set up the West Campus for
students.

Mark Rowh

Affiliation Reports

Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic — Students are doing very well. They enjoy having Ricky who is
a fast-track student.

Amarillo Heart Group — Absent

BSA Hospital — Students are doing well.

Cardiology Center of Amarillo — Students are doing well. The facility is doing five PET
scans a day and their goal is to try and rotate students through the scanning area.
Cardinal Health — Absent

Harrington Cancer Center — Students are doing well.

Northwest Texas Hospital — Students are doing well.

Texas Oncology — Second year students are doing great.

VA Hospital — Students are doing well.
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Adjournment | Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m.

Chairperson Signature: Amy Hudspeth

Date: 10/25/12

Next Meeting: Spring 2013




